
 
 
 

 
 

1 

Frodsham Primary Academy 
28th June 2024 

   

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Welcome to the latest newsletter.  

We have had a shorter week in school this week, but lots going on!  

On Monday, we welcomed Mrs Price back to school and the children have really 
enjoyed having her back in class. A huge thank you to everyone who attended our 
Water Run. The pictures looked like the children had a fantastic time. We managed to 
raise just over £80. Thank you everyone.  

Last week, we sent the staffing out for September. Please let us know if you did not 
receive this. There are quite a few events happening next week which we would love 
you to attend: 

Monday 1st and 2nd July- OBA transition days  

Monday 1st July- 3.30-4.30- End of year ‘Book Look’ in classes.  

Monday 1st July- 4.30-5.30- EYFS parent meeting 4.30-5.30 (parents only)  

Friday 5th July 9.15-11.15- Sports Day  

Saturday 6th July 12.00-2.00pm School Summer Fair – Please call if you want to book 
a table to sell old clothes or toys.  

I have attached the results from the latest parent survey to this newsletter.  

Please take time to have a read. This was very positive overall, thank you to those 
who took the time to respond. 92% of parents feel their child is taught well at our 
school, this is great to hear.  One of the lowest scoring areas linked to the statement  

‘I am kept well informed about my child’s progress and targets’  
 
72% either agree or strongly agree  
16% do not know 
16% disagree  
 
In the final parent coffee morning on Monday 15th July, I would like to have this as part 
of our discussion. Please have a think about how we can improve with this moving 
forward as I would really like to hear your thoughts.  
 
Have a great weekend,  

Mrs Callaghan  
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Stars of the week 

Dojo Champions 
  

Reception: Carter 
Year 1: Isla-May 

Year 2/Year 3: Charlotte 
Year 4: Leo 

Year 5: Esmai 
Year 6: Jayden 

RP: Louie 
 

      

N: Bella 
R: Minnie 
Y1: Thea 

Y2/Y3: Lucious  
Y4: Leo 

Y5: Charlotte 
Y6: Alex 

RP: Noah 
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Learning this week…  
 

This week in Barn Owls, we are continuing to complete work based around our story 'Dear Zoo'. 
The children have been using the book to retell the story and giving reasons why certain animals would 
not make a good pet. We have also been talking about the different parts of a book and about what an 
author and illustrator does. 
 
In maths, we have been continuing to gain confidence with numbers 1-5. The children have been 
counting groups of resources and writing the correct numerals. Some of the older nursery children are 
beginning to subitize (the ability to look at a small set of objects and instantly know how many.) 
 
In phonics we are consolidating our learning of the set 1 sounds, gaining more confidence with them and 
sounding out simple CVC words.  
 
Nursery are also learning a new Makaton sign every week from the Makaton site. This week's sign is 
'medal'. This has opened discussions in relation to the upcoming Olympics and looking at different 
sports. The children even had a go at long jump in the sandpit.  
 
Now the weather seems to finally be improving please ensure your child has had sun cream applied 
before coming to nursery and brings a hat.  
 
Please continue to check Tapestry to see what we've been up to in class and give us a like, as this helps 
us to see who's had chance to see what their child(ren) have been doing. Remember to also upload 
things your child(ren) have been doing at home. 
 
Mrs Sutton 
This week Snowy Owls have been writing animal poems to enter a writing competition. The children 
have been learning about kenning poems and all made their own to enter. 
 
 In Maths this week all children have been learning about time. Reception have been learning about 
sequencing events and thinking about order they do things in a day. We have also been trying to 
remember about what time we do different activities in a day e.g. eating lunch, going to bed. Year 1 
have been continuing their learning of days of the week and months of the year. 
 
In Geography this week we have been recapping our learning on physical and human features of the 
different countries in the UK. In Science this week the children have been identifying changes that 
happen in Spring.  
 
We have also been preparing for our next Design and Technology topic of overnight oats. We explored 
what these were and how you make it and then designed our own. We are looking forward to making 
them next week.  
 
Well done everyone! 
 
Miss Sands  
 
 



 
 
 

 
 

4 

This week in English, we have started our new unit of work based around the fastest man in the world - 
Usain Bolt. The children were already very knowledgeable about him, with a lot of them having read his 
story on our reading plus program.  
 
In Maths, we continue to look at units of measure, finding the perimeter of shapes and converting 
volumes of containers between ml and l. 
 
This week the children got to complete their printing Art unit, using ink to transfer their fossil designs on 
to their dyed fabric. They were very impressed with the results!  
 
In Geography, after learning lots of facts about Europe we have started to focus on the country of 
Greece. After children learned all about its features they voted if they would like to visit one day. Most 
of them said yes, however a few of them were unsure about the food and being so far away from home.  
In RE we have continued to look at inspirational people with a focus on Ghandi. In our music lessons the 
children are learning how to sing as a choir, standing proudly, listening to each other and the piano as 
they sing Beatles' songs.   
 
Our highlight this week was the water run, with most of our class taking part. Thank you for not throwing 
any water balloons at me! 
 
Miss Curtis  
 
We have had a great week this week in Desert Owls and it's eased me back into the classroom. In 
English, the children have started a new unit of work based on Long Armed Lucy, a shot putter, who 
despite disadvantages went on to win medals in the Olympics. This unit of work will lead up to a 
gratitude speech which will be a lovely last written piece for our Year 6 children.  
 
In maths, we have started to look at statistics and how we can present data. Pictures of some of this 
week's maths lessons are on Twitter if you would like to see in more detail what we have been up to. 
 
The children had another swimming lesson on Thursday and they are all making excellent progress. 
We are excited for our last few weeks together and will be creating some lovely memories for the Year 6 
children and don’t forget,  we have a science trip to Helsby High School on Tuesday. 
 
Mrs Price 
 
This week, Tawny Owls have been doing lots of sensory play to support keeping cool at school. This has 
meant we have recapped last week's learning all about water safety and drowning prevention.  
 
Children have also been looking at the artist Georgia O’Keeffe. Children learnt all about different colour 
groups, including warm and cold colours. We looked at how we can use these in our artwork. One of the 
trickiest things the children did was to select a small part of a plant to 'zoom in' and draw to a larger 
scale. 
 
Miss Pemberton 
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You said Our response 

I like coming to book look to find out about 
how my child is doing each term thank you 
to everyone for making my childrens 
learning fun 

We enjoy welcoming you to book look events and sharing all the children’s 
learning. These are great opportunities 6 times per year for you to come into 
school and see how your child is getting on and the progress they have made. 
We will continue this!  

  None at all:) We are glad you are happy with everything!  
My son loves going to school and always 
comes home happy. His learning has 
improved massively in the last year 

We are so pleased you are seeing positive progress and your child enjoys 
coming to school. Our teachers will be pleased to hear this!  

None. Homework is just right. They do not 
need large amounts at this age 
 

We agree! We will always send a little extra if there is anything additional, we 
feel your child needs support with.  

We do not have access to speak to the 
teachers and are not updated on how our 
child is doing. With our child struggling and 
they seem to be going backwards we don't 
have access to speak to teachers to discuss 
this or how we can help support our child 

We are sorry you feel this way. We have 3 or 4 staff members out every 
morning as teachers are in the classroom starting morning work and 
interventions with children who arrive at 8.40. All teachers dismiss on the 
playground at the end of the day, meaning all are available should you need to 
speak to them.  
 
We have book looks every 6 weeks for you to come into school and see your 
child’s learning and speak to the class teacher. We also have 3 formal reports 
that go out and 2 full parent’s evenings each year. 
  
Please let us know if there is anything more you feel we could do or anything 
you would like us to add and we will certainly look into this.  

We read regularly with her and help when 
we can and she has improved well 

Reading at home is the vital ingredient! Thank you for helping at home too.  

Thank you for all your hard work. Our 
children love school and really enjoy talking 
about their learning and their confidence 
has improved 

Thank you for this. We are glad your children are happy and confident learners. 
This is what we strive for.  

The homework is all now on Clickview 
which is great but I think some physical 
homework sheets would be good aswell 

Thank you for your feedback. I will feed this back to teachers and we will look 
into a balance between the two for September.  

I don't think the mixture of classes has 
worked too well 
 

Thank you for your feedback. Based on our pupil numbers, we have decided to 
move back to the usual class structure of EYFS, Y1/2, Y3/4 and Y5/6 in 
September.  

We like Click view 
 

This is pleasing to hear! We get very positive feedback form the children in 
school too.  

We had one additional lengthy comment. If this was your comment, please do call school and I would be happy to meet with 
you to discuss further.  
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School meals: Next week, Week 2 
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Frodsham
 Prim

ary Academ
y- After School C

lubs 
Sum

m
er 2 

C
lubs w

ill begin M
onday 10

th June.  

There w
ill be N

O
 rounders club on Friday 14

th June.  

There w
ill be N

O
 cooking club on Thursday 27

th June.  

D
ay 

Tim
e 

C
lub 

Year G
roup  

Staff m
em

ber 
Tick if place 

required  
M

onday  
3.20 - 4.15 

F
orest S

chool  
R

ec-Y
ear 6 

M
iss P

em
berton  

  
M

onday 
3.20 – 4.15 

C
hess  

Y
ear 3 – Y

ear 6 
M

iss C
urtis 

 
 

T
uesday  

3.20 - 4.00 
C

hoir 
R

ec-Y
ear 6 

M
rs C

oom
bes  

  
T

uesday 
3.20 – 4.14 

F
ootball 

Y
ear 4 – Y

ear 6 
M

rs M
organ A

stle 
 

 

T
hursday 

3.20 - 4.15 
P

roblem
 solving 

and indoor gam
es. 

R
ec-Y

ear 4 
 

M
iss S

ands 
 

T
hursday 

3.20 – 4.15 
C

ooking club 
Y

ear 4 – Y
ear 6 

M
rs C

allaghan 
 

F
riday  

8.00-8.40 
R

ounders  
R

ec-Y
ear 3 

M
iss G

reenhalgue  
  

 P
lease return all slips by Thursday 6

th June so places can be confirm
ed.  

M
iss P

em
berton  
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Diary of events for summer term   
 
 
Wednesday 5th June-Friday 
7th June  

Y5/6 residential trip to Conway 

Monday 10th June  Tempest class photograph day 
Monday 10th- Friday 14th 
June  

Year 1- Phonics screening tests  
Year 4- Multiplication check  

Friday 14th June  Additional Transition Day- Y6 Helsby High   
Tuesday 18th June  District Sports Event KS2: Evening event  
Thursday 20th June  Own Clothes day- Bottle donation  
Thursday 27th June  Own Clothes day- Chocolates or Sweets donation  
Thursday 27th June  Water Run!  
Friday 28th June  Teacher training day – SCHOOL CLOSED  
Monday 1st July  After school drop in for end of year all classes. Book look and 

teacher available for discussions.  
Monday 1st July  EYFS meeting 4.30-5.30 
Monday 1-2nd July  Y6 OBA high school transition days  
Friday 5th July  Sports Day  
Saturday 6th July  School Summer Fair 12-2pm 
Monday 8-9th  July  Y6 Helsby High Transition days  
Monday 8th  July All children to spend day in new classes  
Thursday 11th July   End of year reporting to go home 
Monday 15th July  
3.30-4.30 

Open classroom for you to come and discuss your child’s report if 
required.  

Monday 15th July  Parent coffee morning 9-10am . 
Tuesday 16th July  Y6 Leavers assembly 2pm  
Thursday 18th July  School finishes for summer 1.20 collection  
  
Wednesday 4th September Children return to school  

 
Please take a note of term dates. 

These are also on the school website 
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TEACHER TRAINING DAYS: SCHOOL CLOSED TO PUPILS 
Monday 4th September 2023 
Tuesday 2nd September 2023 
Friday 28th June 2024 
Friday 19th July 2024 
Monday 22nd July 2024 
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